From: Ralph Vokes [mailto:] 
Sent: 27 March 2013 16:07
To: Planning
Subject: Ref. No: 13/00321/OUT Objection to Planning Application
Importance: High

To: Laura Bailey

Public Protection and Planning Development Management

Cherwell District Council

Bodicote House

Bodicote

Banbury

Oxfordshire

OX15 4AA

27th March, 2013.

Dear Sirs,

I am writing this email with permission and on behalf of my wife’s parents, Mr & Mrs R Hitchcock of 3, Sycamore Drive Banbury OX16 9HF and in response to a letter of the above reference received 07-03-2013.  In compliance with the 21-day deadline for comments regarding the planning application, we wish to formally submit our objections to the proposed development of land at Salt Way and Bloxham Road.

Our parents’ bungalow backs onto Salt Way and they are concerned that the proposed development will cause increased traffic up the lane and impact on the use of the bridleway.  It will also affect countryside views from the property and ultimately lower the future resale value of the houses within the Drive.

They are also concerned that there will be subsequent planning applications to cause further encroachment of the remaining land surrounding the proposed site.  It was a long-held belief within the Banbury community and with members of the council that the Salt Way would define the boundary limits of the town at the Bloxham and Bodicote area.  We purchased our properties with this in mind for future protection against the sprawling progression of commercially motivated developments and rogue planning consents.

Existing commuter road networks will be put under strain with the event of the development and cause a significant increase in traffic congestion and road accidents.  In particular, the junction of Wykham Lane and the A361 is a specific traffic black spot and I have personally witnessed a bad side-on impact with multiple casualties.  I believe that the available infrastructure and resources are not able to withstand the impact of a further 1000 houses, especially when the County Council budgets are under such a strain.

Furthermore, I have registered my details on your local website and have been able to view only a summary of the application.  A run-time-error is returned when I try to view any map or associated documents of the application – a frustrating restriction which limits my rights to access the full details.  We cannot, therefore, make a fully informed judgement of the application and its intended impact on the surrounding resources and residential areas.  I would appreciate an extension of the consultation period and corrections to your website to make the full details available to us so that we can complete our assessment.

I trust that these comments will be taken into consideration.

Yours Faithfully

Ralph Vokes

On Behalf of Mr R Hitchcock and Mrs E Hitchcock.

